
May 29, 2011 

SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

Eucharistic Liturgies for the week of 

May 30 

Mon.   May 30  -  12:10pm  + Bud Rose                           

- Roy & Lisa Shurtz 

Mon.   May 30  -    2:00pm (Manor) COMMUNION 

SERVICE 

Tues.   May 31  -    NO LITURGY 

Wed.   June   1  -  12:10pm  + Mercedes Arano                

- Lou Arano 

Thurs. June   2  - NO LITURGY 

Fri.     June    3  -  12:10pm   + Zoe Addison Clack          

- Lillian & Ron 

Sat.    June    4   -    5:00pm    FOR THE PARISH 

Sun.   June    4    -    8:00am   + Malfisa Tomera               

- Lorraine Urriola 

Sun.   June    5   -  10:00am   + Patrick Callahan              

- His Family 

Sun. (Spanish)  -   12:00pm   + Pablo Larios                    

- Larios Family 

Sun. (Spr.Ck.)  -     4:00pm   COMMUNION SERVICE 

Note: Fr. Dan will be on vacation beginning Friday. 

 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF May 30 

Mon.   Acts 16:11-15      Ps 149:1-6a,9b      Jn 15:26-

16:4a 

Tue.  Zep 3:14-18a      (Ps) Is 12:2-3,4bcd,5-6      Lk 

1:39-56 

Wed. Acts 17:15,22-18:1      Ps 148:1-2,11-14     Jn 

16:12-15 

Thur. Acts 18:1-8      Ps 98:1-4      Jn 16:16-20 

Fri. Acts 18:9-18       Ps 47:2-7      Jn 16:20-23 

Sat.  Acts 18:23-28      Ps 47:2-3,8-10      Jn 16:23b-28 

Sun. Acts 1:1-11      Ps 47:2-3,6-9      Eph 1:17-23      Mt 

28:16-20WEEKLY COLLECTION 

With gratitude for the gifts they have received, our 

parish family and friends have contributed to the Church 

$7,240.01 for May 22, 2011.  Dear Fellow 

Parishioners and Brother Knights, Hope you are all 

having a great weekend. Our next meeting will be on 

June 1st at 7pm in Columbus Hall. Council Elections 

will be held at this meeting. Nominations so far are 

Grand Knight- Dan Mahlberg, Deputy Grand Knight- 

Mike Stirm and Matt Lipparelli, Chancellor- Nick 

Tompkins and Matt Lipparelli, Recorder- Brian Musser 

and Nick Tompkins, Treasurer- Mark Paris, Advocate- 

Choch Goicoechea, Warden- Julian Manuel, Inside Guard 

Henry Murach, Outside Guard- Chris Gevock, Trustee Ray 

Langer.  The New Pro Life Billboard will be going up, 

(hopefully already). We moved it to West Idaho Street near 

Elko Muffler Shop, across from CVS. Watch for it. 

Membership dues Invoices have been sent out for both the 

Knights and the 4th Degree. Please get your dues in as soon 

as possible. God Bless, Jim Conner, FS 

 

Choose Life -As we remember the sacrifice of all American 

war veterans, we might also pause a moment to consider 

that more Americans have died because of abortion than 

have died in the Civil War, both World Wars, the Korean 

War, the Vietnam War, the Persian Gulf War and the Iraq 

War. NRL News, 1/07 (That all people may come to realize 

that abortion is killing and begin obeying God’s 

commandment, “Thou shalt not kill,” we pray...) 

 

Bilingual Protecting God’s Children - There will be a 

bilingual awareness session of Protecting God’s Children at 

St. John Bosco’s in Battle Mountain on Friday, May 27 at 

6:00pm. Please contact the Parish office at 775-635-2576, 

if you would like to attend. 

 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) - Come join us for some 

summer fun and excitement at our Son Surf Beach Blast 

VBS, July 11 - 15, from 9:00am - Noon for Pre-school 

through 6th grade. Register at the Religious Education 

office or the Parish office ($20 per child) or call 738-8770 

for more information. 

 

Your prayers are needed for the recovery of the following 

people.  

 

Mike Ayers             Olimpia Zataray    Barbara Hunton       

Megan Lloyd           Lynn Gregory       Ruth Leniz 

Sam Glandon         Richard Greener     Cliff Ferry              

Mary Licht             Clyde Ostler           Helen Anthony       

John Urdaneta       Walt Shaffer           Earlene Larsen       

Ilene Gonzales        Vaughn Mueller    Palmira Reyes        

Juan Uriaguereca   Darryl Robison       Luz Herrera           

Tristan Killoy        Terry McHargue    Juliette Garcia        

Milad Zayat            Barbara James         Cecile Johnston 

  



Please let the parish office know of your loved one’s 

recovery, so that his/her name may be removed from the 

list. 

 

MANY  THANKS  TO  OUR  ADVERTISERS. We 

especially thank       CADV and DOMINO’S PIZZA. 

Please patronize these and all of our bulletin advertisers. 

 

  

 

• BAPTISM CLASSES -   English Classes -

Classes will be June 1 and June 8 at 6:00pm in Thomas 

Hall. Spanish Class - Class will be June 25 at 6:00pm in 

Columbus Hall. 

• New Young Adult/Teen Group - “Theology of 

the Body” study group will meet every Wednesday from 

7:00pm - 8:30pm in the Youth Room. They will be 

studying with a series by Jason and Crystilina Everret. 

Pizza and drinks will be served. Call Annie at 934-4815 

for more information. This will be led by Pat Klekas. 

• Mother’s Group - There will be no meetings for 

the summer. Please watch the bulletin for start up news 

to begin again in September. 

SAVE THE DATE 

For what we hope becomes a long association between 

Elko Relay For Life and St. Joseph’s Church to become: 

“Team St. Joseph” 

  What is “Relay for Life?” - The American Cancer 

Society’s annual cancer awareness and fund raising 

event to be held on Saturday, June 25 and Sunday, June 

26 at the Elko High School track. 

  Opening ceremonies and the cancer survivors lap will 

begin at 2:00pm with closing ceremonies at 7:00am with 

the relay ending at 9:00am. 

  Any member of St. Joseph’s parish is welcome to walk 

at any time and of course a donation to the American 

Cancer Society is also welcome, with the hope of having 

$100 per hour. Any cancer survivors are encouraged to 

join in the 2:00pm cancer survivor lap. 

  Commitments are being accepted by any individual, 

family group, or parish organization to cover a 1 hour 

time slot, (2am, 3am, & 6am still available). Even 

double-booked time slots would be wonderful - the more 

the merrier! 

  Right now we have commitments from Fr. Dan, Fr. 

Hermes, both Rosary Clubs, Holy Family Mother’s 

group, St. Ignatius prayer group, Leigh Family, Deacon 

Cecil & Alma, RCIA, Patrick Klekas, Altar Servers, Elko 

Mexican Folkloric Ballet, Valentina Ortiz, WINGS, Teresa 

Lipparelli. 

Please contact: 

Jody Barnhart at 340-2562 or  Claudia Riordan at 744-

4302for more details and commitments to “just 1 hour.” 

More details will follow in the coming weeks.  P.O. = 

Parish Office        M.D. = Mater Dei Hall       T.H. = 

Thomas Hall       Y.R. = Youth Room (basement of M.D.)        

C.H. = Columbus Hall (basement of rectory)Mon.  May 30

 Tue.  May 31 Wed.  June 1 Thur.  June 2 Fri.  

June 3 Sat.  June 4 Sun.  June 5 

 

MEMORIAL DAY 

Office Closed 

 

 

12:10pm - LITURGY 

 

2:00pm (Manor) - Communion Service 

 

 

 

 

  

 

6:00pm - T.O.P.S. in Y.R. 

 

 

 12:10pm - LITURGY 

 

1:00 - 8:00pm - EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

 

6:00pm - English Baptism Class I in T.H. 

 

7:00pm - K of C meeting in C.H. 

 

7:00pm -8:30m - Young Adult/Teen Group in Y.R. 9:30am 

-  W.I.N.G.S. in T.H.  

 

6:00pm - Legion of Mary in Church 

 

6:00pm - Spanish Choir in Church 

 

 



 

 

 11:00am- AA in C.H. 

 

12:10pm - LITURGY 

 

6:00pm - G.A. in C.H. (934-7297) 

 

7:00pm - Spanish Prayer group in Church 

 

 4:00pm - CONFESSIONS 

 

5:00pm - LITURGY 

 

 

 

6:30pm - Spanish Choir in Church 8:00am - 

LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

10:00am - LITURGY 

Rosary in T.H. 

 

12:00am - MISA EN ESPANOL 

 

3:30pm - Spanish Prayer Group in C.H. 

 

4:00pm - Spring Creek Liturgy 

 

 

 

Dear Members of St. Joseph’s Parish, 

      Memorial Day 2011 might be marked by each one of 

us with a special prayer and sense of gratitude for those 

who served their country, and those who made the 

ultimate sacrifice of their lives so that our freedom could 

be protected, and extended also to those who live under 

the threat of tyranny and violence from their own 

governments. This time of year has become known as 

the 'Arab Spring,' when we observed thousands of 

people marching on the streets of their cities seeking to 

be freed of that which denies them the opportunity to be 

fully human.  

   We can sometimes take our own freedom for granted 

and not fully appreciate at times the sacrifice of the few 

on behalf of the many. Each day in our country about 

1000 veterans from the Second World War pass from this 

life to the next. Many funerals that we celebrate here in our 

parish are of such veterans. Our deployed troops in Iraq and 

Afghanistan continue to give their lives, and many return 

with horrific injuries, both physical and mental, requiring 

lifelong care. 

   You might find the following prayer to be of meaning on 

this special day of remembrance: 

Gracious God, on this Memorial Day weekend 

 We remember and give thanks 

 For those who have given their lives 

 In the service of our country. 

When the need was greatest, 

 They stepped forward and did their duty 

 To defend the freedoms that we enjoy, 

 And to win the same for others. 

O God, you yourself have taught us 

 That no love is greater than that 

 Which gives itself for another. 

These honored dead gave the most precious gift they had, 

 Life itself, 

 For loved ones and neighbors, 

 For comrades and country - and for us. 

Help us to honor their memory 

 By caring for their family members 

 They have left behind, 

By ensuring that their wounded comrades 

 Are properly cared for, 

By being watchful caretakers of the freedoms 

 For which they gave their lives, 

And by demanding that no other young men and women 

 Follow them to a soldier's grave 

 Unless the reason is worthy and the cause if just. 

Holy One, help us to remember that freedom is not free. 

 There are times when its cost is, indeed, dear. 

 Never let us forget those who paid so terrible a price 

 To ensure that freedom would be our legacy. 

Though their names may fade with the passing of 

generations, 

 May we never forget what they have done. 

Help us to be worthy of their sacrifice. 

O God, help us to be worthy. Amen 

Happy Memorial Day! Father Dan 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 



   The Catholic Communication Campaign (CCC) 

supports Catholic media projects for the radio, 

television, Internet, and print in our diocese and all over 

the United States. Half of the proceeds from this 

Collection in our diocese stay in our diocese to support 

our local communication efforts, such as our weekly TV 

Mass for shut-ins and the publishing and distribution of 

our Diocesan Newspaper: the Northern Nevada Catholic. 

   In his message for the 2009 World Communication 

Day, Pope Benedict XVI said, “I ask you to introduce 

into the culture of this new environment of 

communications and information technology the values 

on which you have built your lives.” It is essential for 

the Catholic voice to be where the people are: whether 

that is sharing on social networking sites, listening to 

MP3 players, or reading a newspaper. CCC provides 

rich content, bringing the gospel message one page, 

click, or download at a time. 

   Please help us bring this witness. The Collection for 

the Catholic Communication Campaign is how the Good 

News gets around...to you. 

Sincerely yours in Christ, Most Reverend Randolph R. 

Calvo, Bishop of RenoCatholic Communication 

Campaign 

2nd Collection 

June 4 - 5 

 

Thank You for Your Generosity 

 


